
The GP surgeries within the catchment area that this application would affect, 
currently have sufficient infrastructure capacity to absorb the population 
increase that this potential development would generate.  

However, due to the nature of the planning process, please be advised that this 
response from NHS Hampshire and Isle of Wight Integrated Care Board (ICB) is a 
snapshot of the capacity assessment at the date of this letter.  Should there be 
any change to this position, as a result of any current planning applications that 
may affect the capacity at Add Surgeries being approved prior to a final decision 
on this development, then this will potentially initiate a further review on the 
NHS’s position. Such factors could include but are not limited to: 

• Increases in the patient list size which then exceed the practices’ 
capacity during the period between this application being validated and 
prior to a planning decision  

• Consideration for future ‘consented or commenced’ planning 
applications that lead to an increase in the patient list size which then 
exceed the existing practices’ capacity during the period between this 
application being validated and prior to a planning decision  

Therefore, at this stage, it is important to highlight the NHS reserve the right to 
re-assess and respond to this application at any time, as a result of any planning 
application(s) received and approved subsequently by the Council that will have 
an associated impact on the assessed GP Practice(s) linked to this application, 
which in turn, could have the potential to initiate an NHS contribution request in 
accordance to regulatory and legislative obligations. 

Whilst at this time there is no requirement for a Section 106 contribution 
towards NHS Primary Care from this application, as a contingency, we would 
recommend you take this into consideration, factoring in an estimated sum of 
£680 per dwelling towards NHS Primary Care infrastructure to any viability 
assessments. 

Furthermore, please note this does not reflect any operational pressures, such 
as workforce or patient activity levels, that might be affecting the surgery/ies and 
is purely based on an assessment in relation to the current premises’ capacity 
for infrastructure only. 

 


